APPENDIX F — Representation from Poltonhall Gala Day

brom: T e < I

Sent: 22 November 2022 13:29

To: Karen McGowan
Ce: Manager

Subject: RE: NOTICE OF ASSET TRANSFER REQUEST - BONNYRIGG ROSE COMMUNITY FOOTBALL CLUB

CAUTION: This email originated from outside Midlothian Council. Do not click links or open attachments unless you recognise
the sender and know the content is safe.

Hi Karen/ Fiona,

Please include this in the detail of the Asset Transfer Application : -
‘Bonnyrigg Rose Community Football Club will continue to welcome the Galaday Committee to meet at the Clubs Pavilion as well as continue to
support Poltonhall Galaday at their annual event. The detail of requests/ requirements for the event will be agreed as it has been historically at

the time of the event '

BRCFC Committee will sign off requests presented by the Galaday Committee.

Fiona , hopefully this gives you peace of mind In terms of the Galadays future,
Thanks,

Trish

brom: iona waroe:

Sent: 17 November 2022 18:32
To: Karen McGowan
Subject: NOTICE OF ASSET TRANSFER REQUEST - BONNYRIGG ROSE COMMUNITY FOOTBALL CLUB

CAUTION: This email originated from outside Midlothian Council. Do not click links or open attachments unless you recognise
the sender and know the content is safe,

Poltonhall Galaday Committee

Karen McGowan

Communities, Lifelong Learning and Employability Officer
Fairfield House

8 Lothian Road

Dalkeith

EH22 3ZN 17 November 2022

Dear Karen

I am writing on behalf of Poltonhall Galaday Committee, as an interested party, to make representations
regarding the above noted asset transfer request and associated documentation submitted to Midlothian
Council by Bonnyrigg Rose Community Football Club (BRCFC).

Each year the ground and recreational pavilion is made available for the purpose of a community
galaday. While the current BRCFC committee is in favour of this use of the grounds it cannot be ruled out
that any future BRCFC committee would be similarly so. It is therefore disappointing to note that at no
point in the asset transfer request is there any mention of the Poltonhall Galaday nor of the Poltonhall
Galaday Committee itself. This is even more surprising since BRCFC is an associate member of our
Committee.

We therefore wish to bring this omission to your attention so that this may be rectified to ensure that the
annual use of the facilities at Poltonhall Recreation Grounds by Poltonhall Galaday, and agreed by the

BRCFC Committee, be written into the asset transfer agreement,

Yours sincerely



Fiona

Fiona Warner

Secretary
Poltonhall Galaday Committee



